DearPartner,

Greetings from Cambodia! It’s the last day of Khmer New Yedr, and | am
grateful to the Lord for the holidays where we werefable to rest,
especially in this very hot weather.

| would like to share a story which | hope encourages you to contifue
praying for the work of the Lord here in Cambodia.

A little boy in our preschool class has been with us for two years now
and pretty much has memorized our routines, including our prayer
before snack time. He has been actively leading the class in praying
almost every day. His mother came to visit us one day and told us that
this little boy has been leading prayer in their house before their meals,
even reciting the prep. No one was allowed to eat unless they prayed.
Upon hearing this, | could not help but thank God that even in small
ways, such as snack time, God is touching their hearts and using them in
their families.

While this is a sweet anecdote of how God is moving among the
preschool kids and the children we serve in the community, | urge you to
continue to pray for these kids and their families. The little boy | have
mentioned in the story above has been through so much in his tender
age, and yet, has remained sweet, witty and happy, bringing joy, fun, and
sometimes a little scratch on our heads. But in all of these, God be
praised.

Please continue to pray for the missionaries and the work here in
Cambodia. Pray also for the Khmer church and the local pastors that
they will continue to grow in their walk with God.

The weather has been extremely hot, making it a little more difficult.to
do house visitations every day. Please pray for our good health and
protection, and that His light continue to shine in and through us;

fanwggig! Happy New Khmer New Year!
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